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T R A N S L A T I O N 

 
 
January 17, 2023 
Circular No. SBP-GSF-FID-0003-2023 
 
 
 
 
General Manager 
 

Subject: New Personal Identification Document 
 
Dear Sir/Madam: 
 
We would like to inform you that, by means of Letter No. 002-MP-TE, dated January 3, 2023, the Electoral 
Court notified us that it will issue a new Personal Identification Document starting from January 4, 2023. 
 
For your further reference, please find attached the letter, as well as the images with the security 
measures of the new personal identification document for adults and minors, and the permanent resident 
card for adults and minors. 
 
In connection with the foregoing, and at the request of the Electoral Court, we kindly request you to inform 
your staff to comply with the provisions outlined in this circular.  
 
Best regards, 
 
Digitally signed by [S] 
NAME CASTILLO CHANG, 
AMAURI ARIEL – ID 8-238-386 
Date: 2023.01.17 09:56:22 - 05’00’ 

Amauri A. Castillo 
Superintendent  
 
Enc.: A/s 
 
/aas 

The document bears a QR Code indicating that it is an official 
document signed with a Qualified Electronic Signature through 
the Superintendency of Banks of Panama’s Document 
Transparency System – TRANSDOC, in accordance with Law 83, 
dated 9 July 2012, and Executive Decree 275, dated 11 May 
2018. Please use the QR Code or the following URL address to 
verify the authenticity of this document: [URL] 


